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STRATEGIC

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH, LLC

July 15, 2017

Kevin McDonald

Chief, Certificate of Need Division

Center for Health Care Facilities Planning & Development
Maryland Healthcare Commission

4160 Patterson Avenue

Baltimore, MD 21215

RE: Seasons Residential Treatment Program, LLC - Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facility (the
“Project”)

Dear Mr. McDonald,

The Seasons Residential Treatment Program, LLC project will be funded by a combination net cash flows
from existing operations and availability under our credit facility. As of July 15, 2017, Strategic
Behavioral Health, LLC (parent company of Seasons Residential Treatment Program, LLC) had over $36
million of funds available under its $130 million credit facility syndicated through Fifth Third Bank.

The current borrowing rate under this credit facility is based on LIBOR and is currently at 4.73%.

The combination of availability under the credit facility and net cash flows from existing operations are
more than sufficient to provide the funding required for Seasons Residential Treatment Program, LLC to
complete the Project.

Please feel free to call me if you have any questions regarding this letter or if you need any additional
information.

Sincerely,

James W. Cagle, CFO

Strategic Behavioral Health, LLC
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FIFTH THIRD BANK"

July 15, 2017

Kevin McDonald

Chief, Certificate of Need Division

Center for Health Care Facilities Planning & Development
Maryland Healthcare Commission

4160 Patterson Avenue

Baltimore, MD 21215

RE: Seasons Residential Treatment Program, LLC - Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facility {the
“Project”)

Dear Mr. McDonald,

Fifth Third Bank, as Agent for Strategic Behavioral Health, LLC (“SBH”), and its affiliates including Seasons
Residential Treatment Program, LLC, entered into a $130 million dollar syndicated credit facility in
December 2014 that is currently still in place. Under this credit facility, SBH has approximately $36
million available to fund future development projects such as this Project.

This letter is to provide assurance that Fifth Third Bank is familiar with the Project being proposed for
CON approval to better serve Prince George’s County and the surrounding communities.

Fifth Third Bank has a high degree of interest in financing the proposed Project. The Bank anticipates
providing both construction and permanent financing for the Project through a combination of a
development line and revolver within the SBH credit facility. It is the understanding of the Bank that the
Project financing request will be approximately $7.13 million.

The interest rate on the loan would be based on LIBOR plus an applicable spread. The current variable
rate on the loan is approximately 4.73%.

Please feel free to call or email me directly if you have any questions regarding this letter or if you need
any additional information. We very much look forward to working with you and SBH on the financing
and completion of this Project.
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Sincerely,
<)

£ WW‘ - P
James Nation ‘i”\ _
Vice President
Fifth Third Bank
Phone: (615) 687-8073

Email: james.nations@53.com
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